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The Parish School Board rep
resents a relatively recent inno
vation in Catholic education. 
Virtually non-existent a decade 
atjo, this emerging aspect of 
Catholic education is finding in-
i teasing acceptance today. 

Although still in the "thought 
«.u»('" or "on the d r a w i n g 
hoard" in many areas, numer
ous (Hoc esan school systems are 
witnessing a growing interest in 
hoth the consideration and im
plementation of parish school 
hoards. It i .in he anticipated 
that-trris trend will continue for 
some time. And it is _con-
<civable that the parish school 
hoard will some day he a uni
versally accepted part of the 
(•atholic educational structure. 

I'or example, the first parish 
M hoo| board in our diocese was 
constituted about four \ears ago 
and now 49 of 97 schools have, 
or are in the process of forming, 
parish school boards. 

Few can argue with either the 
idea or the wisdom of the school 
hoard concept relative to a 
M hool. be it parochial or public. 
All schools essentially serve a 
"public." To the extent that a 
school's service is discharged 
(that is "educating" children^, 
support by the school's "public" 
will he forthcoming in both its 
financial and affective (moral) 
forms. 

But the school's obligation in 
a modern and rhanging~socIety 
extends bevond just teaching 
students: schools must addition
ally accommodate and incorpo
rate the needs of their "pub
lic i s ' " into the formulation and 
reformulation of their programs. 
That the goals and directions 

of educ ation are the concern of 
more than educators (teachers 
and principals) is fundamental 
to any kind of school in a demo-
c ratic society. 

In that the parish school 
hoard is a very recent addition 
to the Catholic education struc
ture, prohlems in implementa
tion and operation ma\ be com
pounded. Not only arc such 
hoards subject to the "band
wagon" sMidrome but also to 
I i.ist\ implementation, vague 
role definition, and implementa
tion ac c orcling to inappropriate 
"board" models. 

More specifically, in incorpo

rating a new order of things in 

Catholic educ ation, the tendency 

for Catholic schools to have par

ish school hoards simplv because 

a neighboring school has one, 
will be i and already is) seen. 

Finally, there is a real danger 
that since this is a "new" kind 
of board (that is, one without 
a clear functional precedent) it 
will be modeled after the public 
school board, the college board 
of trustees, or some similar type 
of dire: ting body. In any event, 
the relevance of any such model 
for the parish school board must 
be clearly established before the 
model is used as a prototype, if 
it is to serve a viable purpose. 
Otherwise a "monster" may be 
created. Dangers such as these 
are inevitable when new mech
anisms are introduced and their 
adoption tends to become "fad
dish" or "the thing to do." 

In one parish a school board 
was established and began its 
operation. Shortly thereafter it 
was observed by a number of in
terested parishioners that there 
was a good deal of confusion re
garding the admittance criteria 
used in accepting children for 
the school. 

Somewhat different criteria 
were established and communi
cated simultaneously to the pa
rishioners by the school board 
and by the pastor. In an effort 
to clarify the situation, an 
"amended" |>olicy was formulat
ed by the board and pastor 
working together. 

The end result was, nonethe
less, continued confusion over 
the three sets of entrance cri
teria, and, even more disturb
ing, a number of parishioners 
began challenging and openly 
c|uestioning the nature of the 
entrance standards. Resolution 
of the problem took consider
able time and energy- on the part 
of the pastor and the members 
of the school board. 

In another parish an even 

more serious problem arose after 

the establishment of the parish 

school board. 

In this instance the board de

cided to "model" itself along the 

lines of the public school board 
since some of the parish board 
members had formerly served 
on public school boards. 

Soon the board took over the 
selection, hiring, and determina
tion of salaries for the school's 
lay teachers. Personnel practices 
were designed along the lines of 
"good b u s i n e s s procedures" 
which subsequently began to get 
in the way of the educational 
program. 

One lay teacher, an effective 
teacher, was lost over a salary 
dispute that was not resolved be
cause of the board's rather in
flexible "business" tactics. 

"The school and the chil
dren," in the Sister-principal's 
words, were the losers. Actually, 
the board assumed an aspect of 
the administration of the school 
and dictated to the school (and 
parish) its function and mode 
of operation. This is not an ap
propriate sphere of activity for 
a "school board" by any stan
dards of reason or logic. 

It is apparent that some con
sideration must be given to the 
parish school—board concept. 
Possible contributions of the 
parish school board need expla
nation and some of the potential 
problems in implementing these 
boards need to be discussed. 

Until these boards are more 
widely implemented and tested 
for a period of time it is impos
sible to determine how they can 
best function to aid Catholic 
education and also, the role of 

any such board might best be 
determined, established and 
modified at the individual par
ish level. 

Thus, unlike public school 
boards which have a prescribed 
function (role) emanating from 
the state—governmental struc
ture, the parochial school board 
is free to operate in terms of 
the particular or unique needs 
and desires of the school and 
parish it serves. 

This is not to say, however, 
that there is not some general 
consensus on the basic-rationale 
underlying the parish school 
board movement. 

Parish school boards basically 
provide the Catholic school's 
"public," that is, parishioners 
and other interested people, 
with an opportunity to have a 
voice in the affairs of their 
school. 

T h e voice of the laity in the 
"dialogue about the direction of 
their schools should serve well to 
ensure that school programs 
meet the needs of the student 
population and the ultimate 
needs of Catholic youth for so
cietal life. It is recognized that 
the finacial dimension of the 
Catholic school is circumscribed 
by broader Church and parish 
considerations and that teaching 
is (and rightfully should be) the 
province of educators. School 
goals and directions are not 
necessarily so bounded. T h e 
parish board offers an effective 
way for "bridging the gap" be
tween a Catholic school and its 
"public." 

T h e parish school board can 

also provide invaluable assis» 

tance to the Sister-principal and 

pastor in guiding the operation 
of the school. 

Matters of policy such as ad
mission standards, the school's 
plan for reporting pupil prog
ress, matters on student dress, 
etc., can be established and re
viewed by the board. 

School budget policy can like
wise be pursued by the parish 
school board. In this regard, not 
only can the board help in de
termining the priority and rela
tive importance of expenditures 
for the school, but also in this 
time of financial crisis for many 
Gatholic schools the board can 
devise strategy and procedures 
for enhancing and improving 
the fiscal resources available to 
their school. 

T o the extent that school 
board activity can effectively 
assit and deal with such matters 
of policy, Catholic educators are 
freed to devote time and energy 
to fulfilling their basic role: 
working with and educating 
children. 

As the board reviews policy 
or seeks to determine priorities, 
committees of the board, aug
mented by parishioners, can ex
plore in depth the problems con
fronting their school. 

O n the matters of crucial sig
nificance to the parish and all 
parishioners, the b o a r d can 
bring these matters to the parish 
at large in order to assess their 
feelings and preferences. 

Although the foregoing indi
cates the consensus regarding 
what the parish school board's 
role is, it is sufficiently vague as 
to allow possibly too much room 
for interpretation. I t might be 
helpful to clarify the role of the 
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As we celebrate 

the Centenary of our Diocese 

we are grateful 

for the blessings 

that God has bestowed on us 

and on our forefathers 

The Parishes of Wayne County 

St. Patrick, Macedon 

St. Anne, Palmyra 

St. Michael, Newark 

St. Michael, Lyons 

St. John The Evangelist, Clyde 

St. Patrick, Savannah 

St. Mary Magdalen, Wolcott 

Church of the Epiphany, Sod us 

Church of St. Rose, Sodus Point 

St. Gregory, Marion 

St. Mary of the Lake, Ontario 

Redemptorist Fathers 

and School Sisters 

of Notre Dame 

• : > 

\ 

S t Joseph's Church 
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Thank You, 

Lord, for the 

Many Blessings 

ST. HYACINTH PARISH 
Auburn, N.Y. 

<t9HMt*.£*tm»M»tag M*M*MOMM«M«*** 

Page 79 A Courier-Journal Diocesan Centennial, Nov. 22, 1968 

file:///ears

